
Celebrating  
40 Years of Service  
to the Community

ANNUAL REPORT  

Fiscal Year 2016/2017



DEAR FRIENDS, 
We’re pleased to present SafeHouse Denver’s Annual Report to the 
community for Fiscal Year 2016/2017. In calendar year 2016, through 
the caring generosity of over 1,400 donors, funders and other 
supporters, we served 1,164 survivors – providing them with access 
to safe emergency housing, as well as non-residential counseling and 
advocacy services. 
 
At the time of this publication, we will have crossed the mid-point of 
2017, which marks our 40th Anniversary. During this milestone year, 
we’re reflecting on our founding and robust history as an organization, 
as well as our plans for the future. 
 
As you may know, SafeHouse Denver was founded in 1977 by five courageous women 
who recognized the desperate need for safe shelter for survivors of domestic violence. 
These founding mothers took the first step in our long history of standing alongside 
survivors by opening our original emergency shelter facility. Since our founding, 
we estimate that we’ve served over 41,000 survivors of domestic violence. Today, 
SafeHouse Denver is the only agency in the City and County of Denver that provides 
both emergency shelter, as well as non-residential counseling and advocacy services 
exclusively to survivors of domestic violence and their children. 
 
Our longevity and stability over the past forty years has only been possible because of 
the generous trust and investment from our donors, volunteers, community partners and 
staff who believe in our mission. For many, this trust and investment also extends to our 
plans to serve even more survivors in the future. 
 
This year we’ve continued to work diligently to make our longtime strategic vision of 
opening an Extended Stay Program (ESP) a reality. We’re pleased to report that, at the 
time of this publication, over 40 generous donors have contributed just under $600,000 
toward our goal of $1M to start this new program. Our ESP will be a six-to-eight unit 
apartment building for shelter residents who are out of crisis, but require additional time 
to pursue affordable housing, employment, child care and other resources essential to 
achieving self-sufficiency. ESP will be the final step in our continuum of care for survivors 
of domestic violence here in the Metro Denver Area and we are so pleased to be on the 
cusp of it coming to fruition. 
 
On behalf of all of us at SafeHouse Denver, thank you for your part in our past, your  
investment in our present, and your trust in our future. With your support, we’ll continue 
to strive to remain a leader in the field of domestic violence prevention and early 
intervention services in the Metro Denver Area. We also pledge to continue to be good 
stewards of the time, talents and treasure you’ve so generously entrusted to us. 
 
We look forward to keeping you informed of our progress and developments with ESP. 
In the meantime, we hope you enjoy reading about the impact your support made to so 
many last year.
  
With deepest gratitude,

	
           
      Victoria A. McVicker, CEO	                  Joy Woller, 2016/2017 Board Chair 
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IN 2016
COUNSELING AND  
ADVOCACY CENTER (CAC) 
 
CAC Advocates continued to provide non-residential counseling 
and advocacy services, including emotional support, crisis 
intervention and safety planning to 888 survivors of domestic 
violence, including 20 males and 75 children. 
 
CAC Advocates continued their early-intervention and prevention 
work with youth, reaching 77 adolescent girls through teen dating 
violence prevention programming at Florence Crittenton High 
School and Safe Cities Juvenile Diversion program. 
 
SafeHouse Denver was closely involved in the creation of the 
Rose Andom Center, Colorado’s first family justice center to serve 
survivors of domestic violence, which opened in June 2016. Our 
leadership serves on both the Board of Directors and Program 
Committees and we now have an Advocate on-site full-time Monday 
through Friday to assist survivors seeking our counseling and shelter 
services.
 
CAC staff continued their outreach and collaboration with 
community partners, including Colorado Coalition for the 
Homeless (CCH), by providing weekly counseling sessions at Stout 
Street Clinic, a weekly support group at Ruth Goebel House, as well 
as individual counseling at the CAC and short-term support groups 
at various CCH properties. CAC Advocates also provided a bi-
monthly consultation group for CCH staff.
 
SafeHouse Denver began a five-year partnership with the University 
of Denver and Denver Health Medical Center’s MotherWise project, 
aimed at providing additional resources and support to survivors 
of domestic violence during pregnancy, a particularly dangerous 
time for women in abusive relationships.
 
“Thank you for your support, concern and help during the 
worst time of my life. I will forever be grateful to you.”	
– CAC Client to her Advocate

  
violence prevention and early-intervention support services 

EMERGENCY  
SHELTER PROGRAM 
 
Emergency Shelter staff continued to implement 
trauma-informed care in all aspects of service 
delivery. This best-practice model empowers 
survivors of domestic violence to guide their 
own healing process by offering services in 
a way that helps individuals build on their 
strengths and prevents re-traumatization.
 
176 women and 100 children were provided 
with a safe place to stay, basic necessities, 
both individual and group counseling support, 
as well as access to resources such as affordable 
housing and medical care. 
 
The Alumni Group provided options for former 
shelter residents to be involved in a variety 
of ways, including sharing their stories during 
shelter support groups, as well as community 
education and fundraising events. 
 
The need for safe shelter for survivors of 
domestic violence continued to be pressing. 
We referred 4,997 requests for safe shelter to 
other resources because our shelter facility was 
completely full. With the recent loss of some 
area shelter space at other agencies, our shelter 
facility now accounts for 32% of the 82 domestic 
violence-specific beds in the in the five-county 
area we primarily serve.
 
93% of emergency shelter residents who 
voluntarily completed surveys reported they 
“know more ways to plan for my safety” and 
“felt more hopeful about my life and my 
future.” 90% reported “I received support to 
make changes I want in my life.” 
 
“The first time I entered this awesome 
shelter, I realized I made the best 
decision of my life. I feel more confident 
in my skills and capabilities to be a great 
mother and employee. I am way happier 
here than anywhere else that I have been 
before.” 
 – Former Emergency Shelter Resident

  
  



 
W     hen Bethany first called SafeHouse 

Denver, she had just lost her job. A job 
that she loved at a place where she felt 

valued. Bethany’s husband had been regularly 
showing up unannounced to check in on her. He 
also regularly forced her to stay home from work 
to be with him and so he could keep an eye on 
her. When the last-minute absences piled up, 
Bethany’s employer was forced to let her go. 
 

Bethany had been with her husband for three 
and a half years when she decided that she 
wanted, and was ready, to leave the relationship. 
He was physically and sexually abusive to her 
from the beginning and, now, she had two small 
children to care for and no income.  A quick 
internet search led her to SafeHouse Denver. She 
called to speak with an Advocate and determined 
that there was space for her and her children if they 
were ready to come. 

24-HOUR CRISIS & 
INFORMATION LINE
 

SAFEHOUSE DENVER 

ADVOCATES AND TRAINED 

VOLUNTEERS ANSWERED 

14,600 CRISIS AND 

INFORMATION CALLS. 

CALLERS WERE PROVIDED 

WITH INFORMATION ON, 

AND ACCESS TO, OUR 

SERVICES, EMOTIONAL 

SUPPORT, REFERRALS 

TO OTHER COMMUNITY 

RESOURCES AND TIPS 

ON HOW TO SUPPORT 

SOMEONE EXPERIENCING 

ABUSE.  

BETHANY’S 
STORY

 

With the help of two caring family members, Bethany and her children packed up 
a few personal belongings and made their way to SafeHouse Denver’s emergency 
shelter. While at the shelter, Bethany was able to find another full-time job and 
worked long hours to get back on her feet. While she worked, her children stayed 
with those two supportive family members who were determined to stand by the 
young mom in her journey to stay safe and out of the relationship. 
 

When she wasn’t working, Bethany was meeting with her SafeHouse Denver 
Advocate to access resources that would help her build a stable future. Bethany’s 
abuser was granted partial custody of the children but referrals to Project Safeguard 
and the Denver Police Department helped her safety-plan around child visitation so 
Bethany wouldn’t have to see him in person. 
 

After two months in shelter, Bethany was very fortunate to find a safe, affordable 
place to live. Through SafeHouse, she was able to connect with various resources to 
help with a deposit and initial rental fees to get the family established. 
 

SafeHouse Denver provided Bethany and her children the opportunity to not only 
stay in a safe location, but to work with an Advocate on steps to a violence-free 
future. Today, Bethany and her children are settled in their new home. She continues 
to receive support from her family to create a loving, stable environment for her 
children. She also knows that SafeHouse Denver will continue to be a resource and 
support system should she need more help in the future. 

 



FINANCIALS

	

FUND DEVELOPMENT  
AND EVENTS
The annual SafeHouse Denver Hope Gala raised more than 
$262,000, the result of the collective generosity of our sponsors, 
auction donors, attendees and other event supporters. 330 
guests enjoyed an elegant dinner, fabulous live and silent 
auctions, and presentation of three community awards. Five 
brave survivors also shared their personal experience with 
domestic violence and how they found safety and hope at 
SafeHouse Denver. 
Our second annual Sampling for Hope event, featuring small 
plates and samples from some of Denver’s best chefs and 
caterers, was a great success. Through the generous support 
of attendees and our sponsors, $31,000 was raised and is 
earmarked for operating our future Extended Stay Program.  
1,427 generous donors, including individuals, businesses, service 
organizations and private and government funders made 3,012 
monetary contributions to SafeHouse Denver in 2016.  
We received 676 in-kind contributions, valued at over 
$193,000, including goods such as clothing, toiletries and toys 
for our shelter residents and counseling center clients. In-kind 
contributions also included donations of auction items for our 
fundraising events and pro-bono professional support such 
as website maintenance, graphic design, legal services and 
maintenance and repairs to our emergency shelter facility. 

AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING MARCH 31, 2017 
 
ASSETS	
Cash and cash equivalents		  $    723,551
Accounts receivable			   $      80,985 
Contributions receivable		  $        2,790  
Prepaid expenses and other assets	 $      44,206  
Investments				    $    799,571  
Beneficial interest in Community 	 $      54,651  
    First Foundation			    
Property and equipment, net of  
    accumulated depreciation of $666,887	 $    413,307  
	
Total assets				    $2,119,061  
	

Liabilities	
Accounts payable, accrued 		   
    expenses and deferred revenue	 $    147,812 	  

Total liabilities				    $   147,812  
	
Net Assets	
Unrestricted:	
Property and equipment, 		  $    413,307  
    net of related debt			    
Board Designated Assets		  $    549,353  
Undesignated				    $    816,139  

Total unrestricted net assets		  $ 1,778,799  
Temporarily restricted			   $    137,799   
Permanently restricted			   $      54,651 

Total net assets			   $ 1,971,249 
	
Total liabilities and net assets		  $2,119,061 

	OPERATING REVENUE		
Mile High United Way 			   $      55,492  
   (includes individual workplace  
   giving through MHUW)		       
Government				    $    422,464 
Corporations/Foundations		  $    383,548 
Individuals, Special Events, 		  $    878,219  
   Religious & Service Orgs.		
Service Fees				    $      31,035    

Operating Revenue			   $1,770,758 
			 
OPERATING EXPENSES		
Family					     $    428,581
Counseling and Advocacy		  $    431,098
Children				    $    143,517  
Community Education			   $      48,530  
Emergency Housing			   $    199,780  
Development				    $    154,309  
Administrative				    $    110,891  

Operating Expenses			   $1,516,706
 
SafeHouse Denver proudly ended FY 2016/2017 in a strong financial position. The revenue 
surplus of just over $254k was the combined result of several factors. These include: capital  
fundraising efforts totaling over $125k to purchase a building for our future Extended Stay 
Program; a generous, unexpected $75k grant; and over $67k in total gains on our investments.	
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VOLUNTEERS 
19 highly trained program volunteers and interns contributed 2,248 
hours of service by answering our 24-Hour Crisis and Information Line and 
assisting with our Children’s Program. Committee members provided 1,032 
hours of service on projects related to capacity building, special events, fund 
development and donor stewardship.  
The 2016 Board of Directors contributed more than 530 hours of time on 
board-related activities.  
Total volunteer time for the calendar year was valued at more than $123,494 
(based on the estimated value of volunteer time from Independent Sector.) 



DONORS
$50,000 and Above
Anonymous
The Anschutz Foundation
Daniels Fund
Helen K. & Arthur E. Johnson 
    Foundation

$20,000 to $49,999
Anonymous
Mile High United Way

$10,000 to $19,999
A.V. Hunter Trust, Inc.
Bank of America Charitable 
    Foundation
Connie Burwell White & 
    William W. White Foundation
Julie I. Foster Fund
Louis & Harold Price   
    Foundation, Inc.
MasTec Advanced Technologies
Nord Family Foundation
Kim & Rob Roberts
Carol & Paul Rose+
Roger Sherman*
The Virginia W. Hill 
    Charitable Foundation

$5,000 to $9,999
Anonymous
Bain Family Foundation
Bellco Credit Union
Sharla Carlson*
Colorado Health Foundation
CRL Associates, Inc.
Delta Dental of Colorado
Denver Active 20-30 
    Children’s Foundation
Yvonne Guu-Rojas & Don Rojas
Jared & Sarah Hamilton
Jan & Jerry Hanson+
Harry W. Rabb Foundation
John & Kristen Herpers
Ramona Jensen-Gomoll & 
    Mark Gomoll+
The Lu Foundation
Mabel Y. Hughes 
    Charitable Trust
Marian E. Martin Marital Trust
MDC/Richmond American  
    Homes Foundation
Mitch & Margaret Morrissey
Susan & Howard Noble+
Robert Norris & 
    Geraldine Gehrer-Norris
Sam S. Bloom Foundation

TJX Foundation
Karen Toth & Alexander Speros
Verizon Wireless HopeLine
Wells Fargo Foundation

$2,500 to $4,999 
Alpine Bank
Anonymous+
Sue & Jim Cannon
Caring Connection
Dayle Cedars & Chuck McDaniel 
Jamie & Trevor Charbonneau* 
Colorado Bankers 
    Life Insurance Company
Colorado Hebrew Chorale
Darren Cox
CWS Apartment Homes, LLC
Maureen & John Dillie
Ezulwini Foundation, Inc.
The Foundation At Rolling Hills
Ben Gilliam & 
    Alaeddin Mohaisen
GoFigure Group Inc.
Gold Crown Management
Humphreys Foundation
Insperity
InTANDEM Human Resources
J.K. Mullen Foundation
Janus Foundation
JPMorgan Chase
Laura & Richard Keasling*
Annette & Garry Lawrenz
Leatherwood Foundation
Lewis Roca Rothgerber 
    Christie LLP
Sirikka Lohoeefener
Martha Long
Robin Luedtke & Penny Berg
McGraw-Hill Companies
Margie & Michael McKnight*
Monroe Group
Nathan B. and 
    Florence R. Burt Foundation
Redeux Developments, LLC
Matthew Rezek
Lisa & John Rivera
Karen Sather
Pam & Bob Stearman
Amanda Stevens
Ted Swenson & 
    Carrie Wernecke-Swenson
TEGNA Foundation
Triumph Capital, LLC
Wells Fargo Bank, N.A.

$1,000 to $2,499
Advance Learning Centers
Bruce Allen
American Postal Workers Union
ANB Bank
Andrew Duncan Smith Fund
Anonymous (16) 
Judith & Steve Anzalone
Applewood Plumbing 
    Heating & Electric
Armstrong Family Foundation
Bachus & Shanker LLC
Nathaniel Barker & 
    Rebecca Czarnecki*
Baron Property Service/
    Essex Financial
Madisson & Cassidy Bednark
Benevity Community 
    Impact Fund
Diane Bents
Lindsay & Eric Bernum
Lewis Binswanger
Valerie & George Bir
Michael Bowen
Christina & Randy Brothers
Lyndy & Robert Brown
Christine & John Browner
Broxterman Alicks McFarlane
Meridith & Adam Burrows
Lillian & Robert Bush
Buttrick Family Foundation
Eileen Byrne
John Bywaters
Sara & Scott Carpenter
Cars Helping Charities
Valerie & Roger Chilewski+
Christ on the Mountain Church
Robert Clarke
Colorado State Bank and 
    Trust Foundation
Community First Foundation
JoAnn & John Congdon
Kelli & John Connor
COPIC Insurance Company
CraftWorks Foundation
Steve Crawford
Credit Union of Colorado 
    Foundation
Sebastian De Atucha
Emico Media, Inc.
Ent Credit Union
Kevin Fay & Karen Fay Luedtke
Conor Flanigan
Judith & David Flom
Sue & Paul Gagnon
Annette & Mark Germinario*

Susan & Charles Golder
Susan & John Gowen
H2O Power Equipment
Harmes C. Fishback 
    Foundation Trust
Haselden Construction
Erin & Thomas Hauser
Devon & Cody Hayes
Roger Head
Karen Hinkel
Mary Hoagland
Martha & James Hoffman
IAC World Headquarters
Christin & Brian Jacob
Sherlyn & Greg Keiling
Patricia & Timothy Kelly
Kittredge Building/RBG Inc.
Gary Laplante
Paul Lee
Lennox Family Foundation
Liberty Global, Inc.
Mavis Lindeman & Dick Sturm
Live Nation Worldwide, Inc.
M.D. Soileau Fund
Joy & Frank Markley
Nancy Martin & Susan Dukes
Jeanine Mason
Victoria McVicker & 
    Sarah Hatfield*
Kimberly & Keith Molenhouse
Michael Newman
Karen Niparko
Sarah Paige*
Linda & William Pearson
Robert Pletcher*
Joanne Posner Mayer
Kristen & Keith Randall
William Rauschert
Regis Jesuit High School
Reichert Foundation
Colleen Reiter
Robert Rhue Enterprises, Inc.
Ramonna Robinson
Salesforce.org
Jonathan Samuels
Schlessman Family 
    Foundation, Inc.
Schramm Foundation
Beth & Kermit Shields
Elizabeth Stands
Janie & Rick Stoddard
Cyd & Steve Szymanski
Eliuza & Brandon Thall
James Theye & Dee Chirafisi
TWC Foundation, Inc.
Jean Tye

Thank you to the following donors who generously contributed  
to SafeHouse Denver between April 1, 2016 and March 31, 2017.
While space limitations allow us to publish only those donors who 
have contributed at the $500 level and above, we sincerely  
appreciate all levels of support.
* indicates Sustainers of Hope monthly giving program member;
+ indicates Legacy of Hope planned giving program member



University of Denver
Hilary & Ted Vanderveen*
Venoco, Inc.
Robert Wagner
Westerra Credit Union
Whiting Oil & Gas Corp.
Andrea Williams & Charles Dewey
Joy & Jim Woller*
Patty & Tom Wrenholt
Zonta Club of Denver II

$500 to $999
Sandra Abeyta
Elias Alfaro
John Adam Altenhofen
Alexis & Mike Anderson*
Andy’s Car Land
Anonymous (18)
Anonymous*
Susan & John Arigoni
Augustana Lutheran Church 
    of Denver
William & Anne Avery
David & Nancy Baker
Joan & Scott Barker
Heather Barr
Deborah Beacom
Beverly Beattie
Sandy & Jon Bierbaum*
Bradsby Group
Michael Brooks
Kathryn Calegar*
Joann Cantalupo
Kristen & Jim Chandler
Charles Schwab Foundation
CoBank
Colorado Studios
ConferenceDirect
Myrna Corsetino & Bob Weisbard
Constance & Kevin Corwin
Vicki Cowart & Christopher Hayes
Treasa & David Craig
Terri Curtis & Jerome Fiore
Lisa & Raymond Decker
Anne DePrince & 
    Susan Buckingham
James Derr
Kelly Donovan
Mary & Jonathan Dreger
Derek Eichenwald
David Essay
Nicole & David Estes
Gwen & Jonathan Feifarek
Fig & Yarrow Apothecary
First Advantage
Sheryl Fleming
Kelley Fox
Jean & James Friedberg
Morgan Gallegos*
Shannon & John Geyer
Renee & Dan Gracey
John Michael Guevara
Kristin Haber
Sandra & Thomas Hackett

Tianna Hambleton
Mike Hickey
Robert Hickler & Ann Lederer
Lori Holland
Bonnie Howe
Italians of America-North Denver
Teresa Jacobs
David Jacobson
Carol & Paul Jensen
Sheila Ellen Kane*
Curtis Kannegieter
Craig Keim
Maria & Colton King
Elizabeth Kirkpatrick
Chad Kochenberger & 
    Chrissy Kemper
Donna Kornfeld
KRG Capital Partners LLC
Kaitlin & A.J. Kultgen
David Kusel
William L. Lane, III
Tracy & John Long
Gail & Wayne Lorenz
Vera Lucero
Debbie & Gary Mandelbaum
Corey McCandless
Patricia & James McElhinney
Jo & Mike McGuire
Kim McKenzie
Mildred D. Love Charitable 
    Remainder Trust
Miller Coors
Michelle & Robert Morroni
Sheri Neu
Naoma Nicholls
Northfield High School
Darcy OConner
One Floor Up
Julie & Christopher O’Toole
Hanna Patterson & Jonathan Felix
Leah & Jeff Peer
Perry Peine
Bruce Peterson*
Aimee & Greg Petri
Phillips Distilling Company
Sue Pilcher & James Pilcher, Jr.
Amanda & Paul Preston
Hazel Price
Janet & Tom Quinn
Miriam Reed
Janice & Ben Reznik
Barb & Mark Risner
Ritz-Carlton Denver
Kathleen Rogness*
Paige Roper
Saint Mark’s Churchwomen
Patty Salazar & Paul Lopez
Linda Sand
Julia Schuster & Eric Bush*
Jean & Edward Simon
Rita & Hans Sinkovec
Sipping N’ Painting - Hampden
SM Energy Company
Kayla Smith

Leanne & Rob Stark
David Stearman
Linda & Kevin Steeves
Stoney’s Bar and Grill
Pamela Strauss & Mike Zislis
Maggie & Grant Swanson
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc.
Jenn & Chuck Tate
David Tucker
Cheryl Turcotte*
United Launch Alliance
Mary Velky
ViaSat, Inc.
Jason VonLembke
Judi & Joseph Wagner
Elaine & John Walsh
Weckbaugh Foundation
Sara & Dale Weidner
Wellness Rhythms
Carol Wernecke*
Daniel Wernecke
J.D. Wiley
Karen & Ian Wolfe
Zaheera Belly Dance

Government Funders
Denver Department of Human 
    Services - Denver’s Road Home
Denver Victim Assistance Law 
    Enforcement Funds
Metro Denver Emergency Food 
    & Shelter Program
Office of Economic Development
    - Temporary Assistance to 
       Needy Families (TANF)
Office on Violence Against 
    Women to Denver District 
    Attorney’s Office for 
    Rose Andom Center/Triage 
    Intervention Project
State of Colorado - Child and 
    Adult Food Care Program
State of Colorado - Domestic 
    Violence Program
Victim Compensation Funds
Victim of Crime Act Funds

THANK YOU TO THE 
FOLLOWING DONORS 
FOR THEIR GENEROUS 
INVESTMENT IN OUR 
EXTENDED STAY 
PROGRAM THROUGH 
JUNE 2017.

Leadership Gifts: 
$100,000 and Above	
The Anschutz Foundation 
 	
ESP Partners:  
$50,000 to $74,999	
Diane Fox	
 	
Circle of Hope:  
$25,000 to $49,999	
Anonymous	
Gates Family Foundation 	
 	
Unit Sponsors:  
$10,000 to $24,999	
Anonymous	
Bellco Credit Union	
Bohland Family Charitable Trust -  
     in memory of 
    Jerome A. Bohland
CRL Associates, Inc.	
Katie & Alan Fox	
Fox Family Foundation	
Carol and Paul Rose	
Karen & Ian Wolfe	
 	
Friends of ESP:  
$5,000 to $9,999	
Anonymous (2)	
Coughlin & Company	
Jan & Jerry Hanson	
Glenn McCartney - 
    in remembrance	
Karen Toth & Alexander Speros 
United Advertising Corporation	
 	
'Buy a Brick’: $1,000	
Nathaniel Barker & 
    Rebecca Czarnecki	
Christine & John Browner	
Sharla Carlson	
Kiwi Club of Denver	
Matthew Rezek	
SafeHouse Denver Board 
    of Directors	
Roger Sherman	
Pam & Bob Stearman	
Nancy & Frederick Wolfe	
 	
In Support of ESP	
Anonymous	
William & Marion Baker	
Joan & Scott Barker	
Susan Daniels	
Delta Dental of Colorado	
Jack Fox	
Harmes C. Fishback 
    Foundation Trust	
Trupti Suthar & 
    Chris MacDermaid	



SAFEHOUSE DENVER’S  
2017 STAFF
Luciana Alves,
  Bilingual Family Advocate

Maleshah Bender,
  Donations Coordinator 

Shannon Boltz,
  Director of Annual Giving  
      and Events
  

June Branon,
  Family Advocate

Valerie Chilewski,
  Chief Development Officer 

Elaine Cho,
Overnight Advocate  
    & Relief Staff Supervisor 

Tamara Fox,
    Grants Manager 

Michelle Gagnon,
  Domestic Violence Advocate 

Denise Gallegos,
    Bilingual Women’s Advocate   

Bertha Garza,
  Bilingual Domestic Violence Advocate 

Mikkee Hall,
  Communications Coordinator 

Abby Hansen,
  Director of Counseling  
  and Advocacy Services 

Victoria McVicker,
  Chief Executive Officer 

Yimalisse Nazario,
  Bilingual Domestic Violence Advocate 

Chelsea Peck,
  Domestic Violence Advocate 

Susan Pilcher,
  Chief Financial Officer

Laurel Tawresey,
  Director of Shelter Services

Brandy Walega,
  Domestic Violence Advocate 

Cymone’ Williams,
  Women’s Advocate

Ruth Williams,
  Overnight Advocate 

Sabrina Wright-Hobart,w
  Development Coordinator

SHELTER RELIEF STAFF 
Michelle Brister
Casey Ballinger
Michelle Fegan
Natalie Hicks
Rachel Kerstien
Sarah Nacthman
Nicole Penner
Kayla Reed
Rachel Rodriguez
Jennifer Wernsing

INTERNS  
(2016-2017 School Year)
Michelle Fagan
Jana Hoffman
Katie Linn
Yimalisse Nazario

24-HOUR CRISIS AND INFORMATION LINE

303-318-9989

ADMINISTRATION 

303-318-9959

COMMUNITY EDUCATION PROGRAM 

303-302-6125

DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

303-302-6126

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES

303-830-1276 x16

FAX  

303-318-9979
safehouse-denver.org

SAFEHOUSE DENVER  
PROGRAMS AND SERVICES 

SafeHouse Denver offers comprehensive 
services, in English and Spanish, at both 

our Emergency Shelter and our non-
residential Counseling and  

Advocacy Center. 

SERVICES INCLUDE:
•	 24-Hour Crisis and Information Line  

   303-318-9989
•	 Secure Emergency Housing
•	 Individual Counseling and Advocacy
•	 Support Groups
•	 Safety Planning
•	 Referrals to Community Resources
•	 Teen Dating Violence Prevention  

   Services
•	 Children and Youth Services

•	 Community Education and Outreach

COMMUNITY EDUCATION  

1,359 people were reached through 33 educational presentations, 
providing life-saving education on domestic violence prevention and 
intervention and educating the public on services available to the 
community.   
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